
Attorney General’s title: “An initiated amendment to the South 
Dakota Constitution expanding Medicaid eligibility”

Attorney General’s explanation: “Medicaid is a program, funded by 
the State and the federal government, to provide medical coverage 
for low-income people who are in certain designated categories. 
This constitutional amendment expands Medicaid eligibility in 

any person over age 18 and under 65 whose income is at or below 
133% of the federal poverty level and who meets other eligibility 
requirements in federal law. For people who qualify under this 
amendment, the State may not impose burdens or restrictions 
that are greater than those imposed on any other group eligible 
for medical assistance. The State must obtain federal approval 
of the Medicaid expansion coverage set forth in this amendment. 
Additionally, the Legislature must pass laws to implement this 
amendment.”

Fiscal Note: “Based on eligibility requirements and income meth-
odology set in federal law as of September 2020, the proposed 

eligible individuals. The total annual estimated cost of Medicaid 
expansion is $301,800,000 with the state’s share of that cost being 
up to $20,800,000.” 

Sponsor: Rick Weiland, 605.274.8706, rick@dakotans4health.com

Circulator: Volunteer

Attorney General’s title: “An initiated amendment to the South 
Dakota Constitution expanding Medicaid eligibility”

Attorney General’s explanation: “Medicaid is a program, funded 
by the State and the federal government, to provide medical 
coverage for low-income people who are in certain designated 
categories. This constitutional amendment expands Medicaid eli-
gibility in South Dakota. It requires the State to provide Medicaid 

at or below 133% of the federal poverty level and who meets other 
eligibility requirements in federal law. For people who qualify 
under this amendment, the State may not impose burdens or 
restrictions that are greater than those imposed on any other 
group eligible for medical assistance. The State must obtain 
federal approval of the Medicaid expansion coverage set forth in 
this amendment. Additionally, the Legislature must pass laws to 
implement this amendment.”

Fiscal Note: “Based on eligibility requirements and income meth-
odology set in federal law as of September 2020, the proposed 

42,500 eligible individuals. The total annual estimated cost of 
Medicaid expansion is $301,800,000 with the state’s share of that 
cost being up to $20,800,000.” 

Sponsor: Rick Weiland, 605.274.8706, rick@dakotans4healthcom

Circulator: Volunteer

Attorney General’s title: “An initiated amendment to the South 
Dakota Constitution expanding Medicaid eligibility”

Attorney General’s explanation: “Medicaid is a program, funded by 
the State and the federal government, to provide medical coverage 
for low-income people who are in certain designated categories. 
This constitutional amendment expands Medicaid eligibility in 

any person over age 18 and under 65 whose income is at or below 
133% of the federal poverty level and who meets other eligibility 
requirements in federal law. For people who qualify under this 
amendment, the State may not impose burdens or restrictions 
that are greater than those imposed on any other group eligible 
for medical assistance. The State must obtain federal approval 
of the Medicaid expansion coverage set forth in this amendment. 
Additionally, the Legislature must pass laws to implement this 
amendment.”

Fiscal Note: “Based on eligibility requirements and income meth-
odology set in federal law as of September 2020, the proposed 

eligible individuals. The total annual estimated cost of Medicaid 
expansion is $301,800,000 with the state’s share of that cost being 
up to $20,800,000.” 

Sponsor: Rick Weiland, 605.274.8706, rick@dakotans4health.com

Circulator: Volunteer

Attorney General’s title: “An initiated amendment to the South 
Dakota Constitution expanding Medicaid eligibility”

Attorney General’s explanation: “Medicaid is a program, funded 
by the State and the federal government, to provide medical 
coverage for low-income people who are in certain designated 
categories. This constitutional amendment expands Medicaid eli-
gibility in South Dakota. It requires the State to provide Medicaid 

at or below 133% of the federal poverty level and who meets other 
eligibility requirements in federal law. For people who qualify 
under this amendment, the State may not impose burdens or 
restrictions that are greater than those imposed on any other 
group eligible for medical assistance. The State must obtain 
federal approval of the Medicaid expansion coverage set forth in 
this amendment. Additionally, the Legislature must pass laws to 
implement this amendment.”

Fiscal Note: “Based on eligibility requirements and income meth-
odology set in federal law as of September 2020, the proposed 

42,500 eligible individuals. The total annual estimated cost of 
Medicaid expansion is $301,800,000 with the state’s share of that 
cost being up to $20,800,000.” 

Sponsor: Rick Weiland, 605.274.8706, rick@dakotans4healthcom

Circulator: Volunteer

Volunteer Handout (Cut Into Squares)


